Minutes of Selectboard Meeting September 26, 2016

Members present: Leonard Barrett, chair, Jerry Forbes, Earl Audet, Sue Walker, Joan Huestis, recording clerk

Also present: Dusty Huestis and Mike Sheldrick.

Meeting was called to order at 7:15 a.m. by chair Leonard Barrett at the Town Garage office.

The board discussed with Dusty and Mike if they thought they could get along with only 2 people on the road crew. Dusty and Mike felt it would be very hard to do so. Also they were asked if either of them wanted the job of Road Foreman. Mike Sheldrick said no and Dusty said maybe.

Joan Huestis asked if someone helped with the paper work and computer work, would that make the job of Foreman more appealing for Dusty?

Joan Huestis offered to help with the paper work if it would be able to be a paid position. The board was in favor of that as long as it was not a conflict of interest for a select board member to be paid to do the clerical tasks of the road crew. Leonard will call Secretary of State for a ruling on the matter.

The board decided to place an ad in the Addison Independent and the Valley Voice looking for a new road crew employee. The applicants can send resumes to the Town Clerk's office by October 19, 2016. The applications will be reviewed on October 26, 2016 at the Town Clerk's office by the Selectboard.

Other Business:

The board in its entirety went to look at Orchard Drive Extension to become familiar with the situation in regard to Thomas Miller's request that the 4th class road be discontinued or 'Thrown up'. No action was taken in the matter except to familiarize the board with what the road looked like.

Meeting adjourned 8:15 AM

Joan Huestis, recording clerk